
 
 
 
 
 
Obituary. 
Catherine Walden Myer. 
Buffalo Enquirer. 
Monday 20 FEB 1893: 
  
By cable news reached Buffalo from London Sunday that Mrs. 
Catherine Walden Myer had died after an illness of several 
months consequent upon a painful accident, which befell her 
some time ago. Deceased was a daughter of Judge Walden, who 
came to Buffalo in 1806 and married here in 1812.  Here he 
remained till his death in 1857. The year of his marriage 
he was elected to the Legislature, in 1821 he was the first 
Judge of Erie County, in 1828 he was a Presidential elector 
for Mr. Adams and in 1838 was Mayor of Buffalo. His 
daughter Catherine, the deceased, was married to Albert J. 
Myer, then an assistant surgeon in the United States Army, 
who served with unusual distinction through the Civil War 
and was appointed chief of the signal service corps, after 
which he won the familiar title of "Old Probs."  Mrs. Myer, 
after leaving Buffalo, resided for a time in Washington, 
and the last three years of her life has been spent 
abroad.  Six children survive Mrs. Myer: two sons, Albert 
J. Myer of this city and Walden Myer who is studying at 
Oxford, and four daughters, who were with her at the time 
of her death.  The body will probably be brought to Buffalo 
for interment. 
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